

## **CAMBRIDGE AND NORTH DUMFRIES HYDRO INC.**

1500 Bishop Street, PO. Box 1060, Cambridge, Ontario N1R 5X6 • Telephone 519-621-3530 • Facsimile 519-621-7420 Website www.camhydro.com

January 24, 2011

Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 2300 Yonge Street Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Attn:

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary

Re:

Developing Guidance for the Implementation of Smart Grid in Ontario

Board File No. EB-2011-0004

Dear Ms. Walli,

In response to the Board's request for expressions of interest from individuals willing to participate on the *Smart Grid Working Group*, Cambridge and North Dumfries Hydro Inc. would like to nominate:

## Michael Knox

**Director, Customer Information Services & Conservation** 

Mr. Knox has over 30 years of Ontario LDC working experience, including 21 years with Toronto Hydro and 3 years with Westario Power prior to joining Cambridge and North Dumfries Hydro. Mr. Knox led Cambridge and North Dumfries Hydro's Smart Meter project and participated on industry Working Groups that tested and evaluated Smart Metering technologies leading to group procurements for same. Most recently, Mr. Knox has participated on the OPA/EDA Residential and Small Commercial Demand Response Working Group which recently conducted a pilot installation of Residential Demand Response technologies from three separate vendors.

Yours truly,

CAMBRIDGE AND NORTH DUMFRIES HYDRO INC.

John W. Grotheer President and CEO